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A Message from the Mayor 
 

 
 
On behalf of the citizens of Vancouver, and my colleagues on City Council, I want to 
commend The Push for Change Foundation for its efforts in organizing The Push for 
Change Grand Finale on September 29, 2017 @ the Vancouver Public Library.   
 
The City of Vancouver is honoured to be welcoming Mr. Joe Roberts, former 
homeless youth (from the downtown eastside) turned successful entrepreneur.  Joe 
has been pushing a shopping cart 24km per day across Canada since leaving 
Newfoundland on May 1, 2016.  The Final Push will happen after Joe has completed 
517 days, in downtown Vancouver.  It is a national grass roots movement to raise 
awareness and funds to prevent youth homelessness in Canada. 
 
I would like to wish the Foundation success in the future.  
 

Yours truly, 

       
Gregor Robertson 
MAYOR 

	


